
RCW 70.127.180  Surveys and in-home visits—Notice of violations—
Enforcement action.  (1) The department may at any time conduct a 
survey of all records and operations of a licensee in order to 
determine compliance with this chapter. The department may conduct in-
home visits to observe patient/client care and services. The right to 
conduct a survey shall extend to any premises and records of persons 
whom the department has reason to believe are providing home health, 
hospice, or home care services without a license.

(2) Following a survey, the department shall give written notice 
of any violation of this chapter or the rules adopted under this 
chapter. The notice shall describe the reasons for noncompliance.

(3) The licensee may be subject to formal enforcement action 
under RCW 70.127.170 if the department determines: (a) The licensee 
has previously been subject to a formal enforcement action for the 
same or similar type of violation of the same statute or rule, or has 
been given previous notice of the same or similar type of violation of 
the same statute or rule; (b) the licensee failed to achieve 
compliance with a statute, rule, or order by the date established in a 
previously issued notice or order; (c) the violation resulted in 
actual serious physical or emotional harm or immediate threat to the 
health, safety, welfare, or rights of one or more individuals; or (d) 
the violation has a potential for serious physical or emotional harm 
or immediate threat to the health, safety, welfare, or rights of one 
or more individuals.  [2000 c 175 § 15; 1988 c 245 § 19.]

Effective date—2000 c 175: See note following RCW 70.127.010.
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